CLAY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES

September 15, 2021
Commission was called to order by President Tom Ames, at 6:00 p.m.

Those in attendance were commission members Tom Ames, Fred Nevils, Vickie Mace, Lance Hofmann, and Jan Howell. Jennifer Flater made the following record to wit:

Vickie Mace led the Pledge to the Flag, followed with prayer by Tom Ames. 
OLD BUSINESS
A motion to approve the August 18, 2021 minutes was made by Vickie Mace and seconded by Jan Howell.  Motion carried 5-0. 
NEW BUSINESS
Jim stated he spoke with Mark Sullivan, City Engineer, and will be receiving the survey and legal description where the new water tower will be placed. The total cost of the water project will be $1,370,600.00. There is also a need to repair a portion of the road in the industrial park and with new construction the approximate road costs will be $365,000.00. An Interlocal agreement with Brazil City and will also need County Council approval. Tracy Lawson prepared Resolution 2021-11 Interlocal Agreement Between the Clay County Redevelopment Commission and the City of Brazil, Indiana Relating to the Funding of Certain Utility Improvements at the Clay County Industrial Park with Approval of the Clay County Council. 

Motion to approve Resolution 2021-11 as presented was made by Vickie Mace and seconded by Fred Nevils. Motion carried 5-0.

Jason has spoken with THSB and they gave a quote of 2.17% for bond issuance. This will require a debt service fund to have a percentage on hand. THSB also provided a second option with a rate of 1.78% however, they could request full payment of the bond in 10 years. After much discussion it was determined the best option was a 20 year bond at 2.17%.

Motion to approve THSB bond option #1 at 2.17% for 20 years was made by Lance Hofmann and seconded by Jan Howell. Motion carried 5-0.

Jim stated the railroad right of way is not part of the property that the IDEM has to release. At this time we cannot acquire the property until after the first of the year. The discussion changed to the best way to determine which parcels should be included in a new Economic Development Area. Lou informed the CCRC that the laws have changed and the Area would need to be completed before the end of the year to be able to capture the new business. If the 49A parcel to the south is included it will help connect the parcels to Tower Road. 
Jim stated the Indiana Powder Coatings Plant is having issues with their address. The County has them listed as 9413 N County Road 50 E, Brazil. However, when truck driver’s google the plant they are directed to an address on Tower Road. Jim has someone working on this and will keep CCRC informed. Tracey Lawson has prepared Resolution 2021-12 A Resolution Declaring the Indiana Powder Coatings Economic Development Area and Allocation Area and Designating a Taxpayer. 
Motion to approve Resolution 2021-12 as presented was made by Vickie Mace and seconded by Fred Nevils. Motion carried 3-0. 

Jim discussed the sewer project at I-70/59 and stated a meeting will be set after the Covered Bridge Festival with the Mayor, an engineer, Tom, and himself to get an estimate on the cost. Jim will have an update at the October 27th meeting.
The next meeting will be changed to October 27th at 6:00 pm. 

There were no non-voting members present.

A motion to adjourn was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Vickie Mace.  Motion carried 5-0.
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